Florence Rideout Elementary School

18 Tremont Street Wilton, NH 03086 Phone: 603-654-6714

Fax: 603-654-3490

Website: www.sau63.org

Lyndeborough Central School 192 Forest Road Lyndeborough, NH 03082

Phone: 603-654-9381 Fax: 603-654-6884

Principal's Report 2/7/17:

Florence Rideout Elementary School/Lyndeborough Central School

Our second quarterly student recognition assembly the "C.A.R.E.S." Olympiad of Character was held at the end of the second quarter on January 20th, in the Florence Rideout Gymnasium.
 Several students received recognition for demonstrating our Habits of Learning: <u>C</u>ooperation, <u>A</u>ssertion, <u>R</u>esponsibility, <u>E</u>mpathy and <u>S</u>elf Control.

COOPERATION: Isabella Jaffe, McKenna Crouse, Zarina Medic, Emily Hazelton, Jacob Gauthier, Jordin McCullum, Delaney Dowling, Matteo Casto, Jack Straw, Charlotte Murphy, Maeve Brady Markey, Lily Gibson, Chloe Abbott, and Lexi Searles.

ASSERTION: Jason Guertin, Kailee Miller, Kayden Graham, Christina Crane, Teagan Fleury, Danika Stratton, Kaylee McFadden, Isaac Roy, Molly Meehan, Sophie Chapo, Kirsten Goodale, Crystal Noel, Holly Church, Abby Dowling.

RESPONSIBILITY: Alannah Wowianko, Aidan Sours, Juniper Wentworth, Aubrie LaVallee, Aurie Nelson, Brody Heiden, Opale Barrick, Gianna Gerbick, Evelyn Jones, Kelsey Crouse, Eric Bryne, Caleb Gauthier, Ryleigh McFadden, Andrew Sweeney.

EMPATHY: Esme Howe, Isabell Swett, Kyleigh Gauthier, Sam Black, Noah Lumibao, Emily Gustafson, Caiden Lambert, Taylor Cole, Madelyn Hall, Kayden Christopher, Makenna Basile, Jonathan Crotty, Michael Perfito Jacob Dunnels.

SELF-CONTROL: Daniel Cattigan, Sebastian Lindgren, Raneem Koudsi, Alexia Bausha, Lucas Noel, Kayla Kushner, Rebecca Cloutier, JJ Benson, Amelia Blanchette, Maddy Parker, Trevor LoVerme, Kendall Riendeau, Andrew Goss, Sean Cattigan.

- Our first Scripps Spelling Bee was held on January 27th at Florence Rideout Elementary School.
 We are proud of all of our participants and their accomplishments. Anya Zoltko 4th grade
 student and School champion will represent Florence Rideout Elementary School at the state
 Spelling Bee in Concord on February 25th. We wish her the best of luck!
- On Friday, **February 3rd** staff engaged in the third annual Get Plugged In Professional development Day at WLC. This event promotes the effective use and integration of technology in the classroom to enhance instruction and student engagement. Staff participated in courses such as; KAhoot in the classroom, Nearpod, and WEVideo; Movie making made Easy.

- To promote reading at home students at Florence Rideout participated in a "Super Bowl Reading Challenge" from January 23rd to February 2nd. Classes competed by reading and earning reading yards to score Touchdowns. To gain a "yard" towards the end zone, students needed to read independently or be read to by an adult at home. Class reading totals were displayed on our football field bulletin board at the school and prizes were awarded to classrooms that scored reading touchdowns. Congratulations to Mrs. Fullers 4th grade class as they scored the most touchdowns and were declared Super Bowl Reading Challenge Champions and treated to Super Bowl classroom Party!
- During the week of February 20th students and staff will celebrate Read Across America Week.
 This week is sponsored by the NEA and coincides with famed children's author/illustrator Dr.
 Seuss' birthday. Events include DEAR (Drop Everything And Read) periods throughout the week, and other events are planned that promote early literacy.
- Kindergarten Registration for the 2017-18 school year has been announced and will begin on March 16th with an evening registration event from 5-7 pm at the Lyndeborough Central School. Staff and administration will be on hand to meet students and families and to answer questions. Registration will continue daily from 9-2 pm until April 22nd. Information for parents about registration requirements and process can be found on the district website.
- Congratulations to Esme Howe, Evan Kimball, and Riley Kenney, first grade students who have been named the *Students of the Month* for February. We are proud of their and hard work and accomplishments!